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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

     MINUTES

     September 2, 2010
Approved By:_____________________

Date:____________________________

Board Members Present:  Arthur Keown, Chairman; Richard Deschenes, Clerk;

                                          Jeffrey Fenuccio; Gerald Page; Russell Sylvia

Secretary:  Lynn Dahlin

Others in Attendance:   John Burns; Stephen Rodolakis; Mark Anderson; Jennifer 

James, Maguire Group; David Westcott, Maguire Group; Alyse Aubin; Robert Murphy; Mary Lou and Stuart Mulhane;  Brian & Alecia Favela; Hossein Haghanizadeh, H.S. & T. Group
Arthur Keown made an announcement that Board Member Jeffrey Fenuccio had reviewed the meeting of August 5, 2010 minutes, and therefore met the requirements of MGL ch.39§23D enabling him to participate in the evenings proceedings.

7:30pm – Public Hearing – H. Louis Rocheleau

497 Central Turnpike: Finding

Mr. Rocheleau explained that he was requesting to add (6) square feet of space to a pre-existing non-conforming free standing sign. The height and width of the sign will not change. The sign will be high quality hand carved.
J. Fenuccio questioned if the sign was currently illuminated and was told that it wasn’t and there was no intention to illuminate it. The board agreed that everyone was familiar with the sign and a site inspection would not be required.

All present in favor or opposition:
Robert Leclaire, owner of the property, stated that the town encouraged new business. The applicant’s name just happened to be longer than the former tenant therefore more area was required.  It was noted that the old Blue Jay sign on the opposite corner was allowed to remain and the site was a mess. It was also noted that political signs were being allowed to dot the landscape throughout town therefore this sign should be allowed to encourage business.

J. Fenuccio motioned, R. Sylvia seconded and the vote unanimous to close the hearing.

7:35pm. – Public Hearing continued: Jason & Christina Tetreault

60 Boston Road: Variance

R. Sylvia motioned, R. Deschenes seconded and the motion unanimous to reconvene the hearing.
Robert Murphy spoke with the Architect regarding the placement of windows in the garage and it was noted that there were no window to the rear of the building. The gabled wall which faced the street had one window.  It was also noted that at the last meeting there was a question regarding the distance between the building and the abutter. The proposed construction would be (30)-ft away from the rear property line and the abutter was 7-ft. away from the line. It was stated that if there was an issue regarding the distances to the rear line it was created when the abutters structure was built to close to the line. The property line of this lot was actually adjusted to help make the abutters structure legal because their structure was actually built on the property in question in error.
All present in favor or opposition: 

Alecia Favela noted that she and her husband were still in opposition as it was felt that their garage did not have living space above it as this new construction would.

R. Sylvia motioned, R. Deschenes seconded and the vote unanimous to close the hearing.
7:40pm- Public Hearing continued: Mary Lou Mulhane

16 Sunrise Drive: Finding

R. Sylvia motioned, J. Fenuccio seconded and the vote unanimous to reconvene the hearing.

The applicant was asked if there was any new information that needed to be discussed and was answered no.

R. Sylvia motioned, R. Deschenes seconded and the vote unanimous to close the hearing.

7:45pm- Public Hearing continued: Timothy and Maureen Britt

47 Carrier Lane: Variance and Finding

R. Sylvia motioned, R. Deschenes seconded and the vote unanimous to reconvene the hearing.
New information:

1. Revised site plan dated June 23, 2010, stamped by Daniel J. Tivnan, Registered Professional Land Surveyor, and Hossein Haghanizadeh, Registered Professional Engineer, Drawing No: 4315
Mr. Haghanizadeh briefly went over the  information discussed at last month’s meeting and noted that there was nothing new to discuss other than say that there were no abutters to the rear that would be affected by the request.

The board reviewed the revised site plan which included the deck missing on the 
previous plan.
R. Deschenes motioned, R. Sylvia seconded and the vote unanimous to close the hearing.

Richard Deschenes removes himself from the board.
7:50pm- Public Hearing Continued

Leland Hill Estates: Comprehensive Permit 

New Documents:

1. E-mail re: extended purchase and sale agreement – Steve Rodolakis

2. Maguire Group response to Heritage Design 6/22/10 Letter
3. Maguire Group commentary on Wetland Conditions

4. Commentary from John Couture, Building Commissioner

5. Commentary from Mark Brigham, Highway Superintendent

6. Heritage Design Group 8/31/10 Wetland Commentary

7. Stephen Rodolakis: Rider A Specifications

8. Maguire Group – Response letter to Heritage Design 8/31/10 Commentary


9.  Sutton Conservation: Commentary 
Stephen Rodolakis noted that progress had been made regarding status of the wetlands waiver request. Additional language had been added to the Earth Removal Waiver request and the board had received documentation from the Highway Superintendent. A meeting was held with the Town’s Sewer Commission and it was felt that the department was amenable to working through some of the issues they had relative to waivers of fees for offsite work to be done on Hartness Rd. The Commissioner was waiting for a quote from the applicant’s sewer contactor for an estimated cost necessary to remediate the deficient component on Hartness Rd. It was noted that there was approx.300-ft. of line that had sags which needed to be addressed. Once the information was received they would be able to negotiate fees.
Steve Rodolakis stated that both the affordable and market units would be offered with the same base package. The interiors and the exteriors of the affordable and market units would be identical with the exception of those taking an option to upgrade.
Jen Hager (Planning Director) will select garage door styles that she likes that are within reasonable expense.

John Burns is planning on placing the affordable units randomly within the subdivision subject to the board’s approval.
Blasting is to be done by Maine Drilling and Blasting. It was noted that they had a good track record.  The blasting was hoped to be performed all at once or at least within one “whole area” at a time.
J. Fenuccio questioned the prior blasting concerns and the blasting notification to the abutters and was wondering if the applicant would be doing the notifications or would it be Maine Drilling. John Burns replied that whoever does the blasting is required by law to notify and perform pre-blasting independent surveys to properties within 300 feet. Mark Anderson also added that anyone within 250-ft. who owned a well would have their well quality and quantity tested prior to and after blasting. 
Dave Westcott, Maguire Group, stated that it was felt that the request for Conservation waivers might be counterproductive.

There was a current Order of Condition on the property which was recorded on the deed. It was noted that it was a federal, state, and local document under the bylaw that rode with the deed. It had legal standing that could not be changed. The applicant had the option to either: 

a. Comply with the order

b. Restore the property to its original state, or

c.  Apply for a new Order and amend the Order on the Deed
It was recommended by Maguire Group that the 3rd option was the best solution for the applicant. Therefore it was Maguire Group’s recommendation to the board not to grant the requested waiver 
of submission but to encourage the applicant to submit a new filing and amend the Order for what works for this site.
The second waiver requested involved setback relief. It was felt that it was counterproductive to waive the 50-ft no build zone and 25-ft no disturb zone as the applicant would then, under state requirement, fall under a 100-ft buffer zone with all activities within that buffer zone 

requiring the approval of the local authority. It would be counterproductive to go from 50/25 back out to 100 ft.  Therefore it was recommended not to grant the waiver.
In regards to the request to waive the Conservation fees the request was based upon the belief that those fees had already been paid for by the previous applicant. D. Westcott noted that in actuality the previous applicant had an agreement with the Commission to pay review fees rather than the application fees.  Unfortunately in regards to the previous applicant, the Town had to cover those review costs out of pocket in the end. D. Westcott did note that it was a reasonable request, if the board wished, to grant the applicant the same relief as granted to the previous applicant. 
In regards to waiving the enforcement provisions of the Conservation Commission it was questioned why the board would want to do that. If was felt that the applicant should want to get areas approved by the Commission and should want to get the Certificate of Compliance. It was also requested to waive the appeal provisions.  It was advised that the applicant hold on to that entitled right.
And finally, it was recommended that the applicant file a Notice of Intent and ask to amend the current Order.  Maguire Group would work with the Conservation Commission to ensure that the resulting Order of Conditions would:

1. stabilize the site
2. protect the value of wetlands and mitigation on the property,  and

3. provide housing opportunity for the community.
Mark Anderson responded that it was agreed that they would file a new Notice of Intent to amend the existing Order of Conditions. It was noted that review fees would be filed. As far as the 50-ft. no build area and 25-ft. no disturbance, there were areas on the plan where they did encroach the 25-ft no disturb area. It was noted that in those areas they may propose some mitigation. Mr. Anderson noted that overall they agreed with Mr. Westcott’s presentation and would comply through the Notice of Intent process.
Dave Westcott asked if the applicant would withdraw all waiver requests with the exception of fees and it was answered yes.

Steve Rodolakis was concerned with the withdrawal of the setback waivers within the body of the decision and its effect on future dealings with the Conservation Commission.
Arthur Allen noted that he concurred with Mr. Westcott and felt that there was no reason to grant a waiver on setbacks.

R. Sylvia noted that if the waiver request was withdrawn, there would be no need to reference it within the decision.
Alise Aubin,  Conservation Commission member, noted the letter addressed to the board from Mark Briggs. It was requested that the board made sure they read the letter and understand its contents.
Mark Anderson noted the other issues from last meeting and Edith Netter’s request to draw up the language for the accessory structure setbacks and Earth Removal language related to traffic hours and processing of materials.
R. Sylvia questioned the status of Highway Department issues and Mark Anderson responded that he had a meeting with Mark Brigham and it was agreed to use the sloped granite. They had not heard back from the Town Administrator on street lights but through discussion with Mr. Brigham and Jennifer Hager it was thought that they would only put lights at key intersections. Mr. Brigham did not like the boulevard entrance, but did like the planting in the cul de sac. Striping of the roadway was agreed on, though it was not promised that the Highway Department would be able to maintain it. It was agreed that the Highway Dept. would maintain the easement for site distance.
The School Department had been contacted regarding student pick up within the site. It was noted that unless a loop road is (2) miles long the school does not normally go into the development unless it is felt that there is issue at the intersection. It was noted that as the project developed it would be the call of the Police Dept., the Highway Dept. and the School Dept.  It was said that the visitor parking area on site would most likely end up being the bus stop. Regarding detention basins, it was felt that it would be a public road and the detention basins should be taken care of by the town. Plowing of the visitor parking area may fall under a homeowner’s association. 
A.Keown questioned if it was definite that there would be an association and it was answered that they were working through it.
Steve Rodolakis noted that he had previously informed the board that it was not necessary at this point to make a decision regarding an association and that the applicant would decide when he was ready to start selling houses.  There needed to be a decision on either a land trust, donation of land, or an association. It was said that if the board had a preference they would go with that preference.
J. Fenuccio asked if anyone knew if the town had a preference and was answered that they found that the town did not want it.

J. Fenuccio questioned the wells and was told that no matter what transpired, the town would have easement for the wells.

Mark Anderson requested that the board close the public meeting and start working through the conditions as it was felt that everything had been addressed.

A.Keown noted that he was not ready to ask the board to close the hearing. 

R. Sylvia added that the board had the option to have the conditions discussion held within the open hearing to allow appropriate public input on condition setting.

Mark Anderson amended his request to ask that Atty. Rodolakis and Atty. Netter start drafting some of the conditions in order that they have them in front of them and ready for public input. The board agreed.
J. Fenuccio motioned, R. Sylvia seconded and the vote unanimous to continue the hearing to October 7, 2010 at 7:35pm

Board Business:

Minutes:

R. Sylvia motioned, G. Page seconded and the vote 4-0 in favor to approve the May 20, 2010 and August 5, 2010 minutes 

R. Deschenes abstained from voting.

Decisions:
497 Central Turpike: H. Louis Rocheleau
R. Sylvia motioned and R. Deschenes seconded to find in favor of granting the increase of square footage of the legal non conforming sign as requested.
Discussion: The board agreed that the overall size of the sign itself would not be increased.
Vote: 5-0 in favor
60 Boston Road: Jason & Christina Tetreaut
R. Sylvia motioned and J. Fenuccio seconded to approve the rear setback variance as requested as well as grant a favorable finding from MGL 40A Sect. 6 that the increase will not be substantially more detrimental than the existing nonconforming use.
Discussion:

R. Sylvia noted the initial objection from the abutter regarding l privacy issues was due to potential windows. It was felt that it was no longer an issue as there wouldn’t be windows to the rear of the property. 
J. Fenuccio noted that the abutter’s home was closer to the lot line than what the applicant was requesting and that the rear lot line was previously adjusted in order to place the abutter’s garage on their own property. It was stated that the applicant would have been able to comply with the setback requirement if that had not happened. The abutter’s garage was (7) feet from the property line so it was agreed that the applicant’s proposal was not as detrimental.
Vote: 5:0 in favor
16 Sunrise Drive: Marylou Mulhane

R. Sylvia motioned and J. Fenuccio seconded to approve the request for a favorable finding for the construction of the second floor and extension of the roofline into the side line setback and that the change/increase would not be substantially more detrimental than the existing non- conforming use to the neighborhood.
Vote: 5-0 in favor

47 Carrier Lane: Timothy & Maureen Britt

R. Sylvia motioned and J. Fenuccio seconded  to grant a 35.9 ft. +/- rear line set back as well as a finding from MGL ch.40A §6 that the new construction would not be substantially more detrimental than the existing non-conformity to the neighborhood. 

Discussion:

The board noted that the proposed work would be an improvement to the property. The proposed deck would be set back further away from the rear property line therefore it would be less non-conforming than the existing residence. The board agreed that the request did not derogate from the intent or purpose of the bylaw and was not detrimental to the neighborhood.
Vote: 5-0 in favor

8:50pm

Meeting adjourned

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Dahlin

Secretary
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